HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held at the Hathersage Hall Business Centre,
at 7.30 p.m. on 6th January 2015.
	Present:

	Cllrs HJ Rodgers; B Hanley; D Jackson, RC Olle, J Shuttleworth; T Wain; J Wedgwood.

	In attendance:
	Outseats P Cllr N Williams; DCC Cllr J Twigg; DDD Cllr J Monks; DDD Cllr J Bevan; CF Cave (RFO); AP Jones (Clerk):

	145/14
	
	Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs DP Mander and S Richardson, and PCSO A Boswell.

	146/14
	
	In the absence of Cllr Mander, Chair of HPC, Cllr Rodgers, Vice Chair chaired the meeting.

	147/14
	
	There was no variation in order of business. 

	148/14
	
	There were no declarations of interest not covered by DPI’s already registered.

	149/14
	a)
	Public Participation

	
	
	A member of the public reported encountering a Range Rover vehicle travelling illegally on Long Causeway, the driver and passengers having clearly opened the barrier and driven past the ‘no vehicles’ sign. The Clerk will report the incident and the vehicle’s registration number to the police and will put an item in Hathersage News urging residents to report any similar incidents to the police. 

	149/14
	b)
	County Councillor Judith Twigg asked for any concerns with DCC to be raised. She was asked to look into a better system for locks on bridle routes to enable access for horses without enabling access for motor vehicles. Also to note HPC’s objections to proposed cuts to the 272 Castleton to Sheffield bus service – it is understood the early and late buses are to be cut which prevents workers commuting from Hathersage into Sheffield by bus.

	149/14
	c)
	District Councillor Jean Monks reported that the outcome of the review of affordable housing amounted to ‘back to the drawing board’ as none of the options discussed was in fact viable.

She reminded HPC that the next Northern Forum will be on 16th February at Bakewell from 7.00 pm. 

District Councillor Jacque Bevan has registered with DDDC that the failure of the waste collection is unacceptable.
A discussion between Councillors and District Councillors about the proposed Network Rail Hope Valley Capacity Scheme identified a range of major concerns. There is to be a consultation event in Hathersage in the last week of January and individuals are urged to attend and register their opposition. Details of the event will be circulated. This issue will be taken up by the Joint Transport Committee.

	150/14


	
	The Minutes of the meeting of 2nd December 2014 had been circulated and were approved and signed by Cllr Rodgers as chair of the January meeting.

	151/14
	.1
	Planning Applications 

	
	a)
	NP/DDD/1214/1284 Eastwood House, Church Bank – proposed conservatory extension to existing study to replace existing mono-pitched conservatory.

Councillors had no concerns regarding this application.

	
	b)
	NP/DDD/1214/1224 Brookfield Manor – Lawful Development Certificate for an existing use – use of land and buildings for weddings and functions business. 

This was noted.

	151/14
	.2
	Planning Decisions - None

	152/14
	
	Financial matters – The RFO had circulated the Financial Reports and had no particular comments to make. All expenditure is within budget.

	152/14
	.1
	Accounts for the period to 6th January 2015, as previously circulated, were accepted.

	152/14
	.2
	Accounts for payment, as previously circulated, totalling £13,589.52 inclusive of VAT of £1,317.88 were approved.

	152/14
	.3
	Cllrs Jackson and Rodgers were authorised to scrutinise payments at the February 2015 meeting starting at 7.00 pm. The Clerk will send a reminder with the agenda.

	152/14
	.4
	The HPC precept of £29,184 was unanimously approved. 

	
	
	(Business was suspended to deal with KGF agenda, then resumed)
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	153/14
	
	Swimming Pool Committee

	153/14
	.1
	The minutes of the Swimming Pool Committee’s meeting of 9th December had been circulated and Cllr Jackson reported on key issues.

	153/14
	.2
	It was noted that the eventual outcome of the Cold Water Swim sessions was breakeven/at worst a very small loss, with an acknowledgement that this reached a new category of potential pool users and widened our appeal. 
2015 extended season. It was resolved that the pool would remain open until the end of October. Saturday and Sunday Cold Swims will continue through November and Saturdays only during December. This will go in the brochure. As with 2014 – should there be a reason to reconsider later in the year it would be possible to change these arrangements.

	153/14

	.3
	 The Quote from County Drains Limited for Installing a new manhole and relaying pipework from soil vent pipe of £625.00 + VAT was approved, and work to be authorised to go ahead.
It was also approved for the ‘smooth topped manhole cover’ to be replaced with a standard one, and for County Drains to be asked to cost this for approval.

	153/14
	.4
	The quote from Gartons Decorators (details to be added) was approved. Cllr Wain declared an interest (relative) and did not take part in this item.

	153/14
	.5
	Solarium Remedial Work. It was approved to proceed with the costings for the solarium remedial work as outlined in Simon Gedye’s proposals document which had been circulated. 
It was noted that with the opening day of 24th March, and allowing 3 to 4 weeks for the costing, it would be necessary to get this underway urgently to have the work completed for opening. Cllr Jackson was delegated to advise Studio Gedye Limited that 3 quotes would be required, and ask that they consult with Peak Park for advice on how the proposals might impact on the Listed Building application.

	153/14
	.6
	The Clerk will ensure that Richard Percival is aware that re-plastering work on the café has been approved and needs to be done urgently during the café’s quiet period (now).

	154/14
	
	Recreation Committee

	154/14
	.1


	The Recreation Committee had not met since 18th November. Minutes had been circulated and were received.  

	154/14


	.2
	A team of volunteers had formed a working party to clear and replant the Playing Field and Skate Park area. Cllr Wedgwood asked that a vote of thanks be recorded for the terrific contribution of all concerned, and the Clerk was asked to put a separate ‘thank you’ item in the Hathersage News.  

	154/14
	.3
	The Playing Field steps are slippery when wet. Cllr Rodgers was delegated to contact the Countryside Maintenance Team to explain the problem and ask for advice about how best to resolve it.

	154/14
	.4
	A resident has expressed an interest in helping with fundraising for the Hard Play Area which will require re-fencing and resurfacing in the foreseeable future. HPC would appreciate any help with this and Cllr Shuttleworth will contact the resident to invite them to attend the next Recreation Committee meeting which will be on Tuesday 20th January at the Hathersage Hall Business Centre.

	155/14
	
	Clerk’s report and correspondence

	155/14
	.1
	The Clerk had received no response as yet to the letter sent to the owner of the pharmacy in respect of the dangerous state of the pavement outside the shop.

	155/14
	.2
	Hathersage Luncheon Centre had written to thank HPC for the contribution of £250 which will enable them to continue providing the service throughout 2015 without anxiety about being able to cover costs and continue the service. 

	155/14
	.3
	Bakewell and Eyam Community Transport had written to thank HPC for the contribution of £450.

	155/14
	.4
	Peak Parishes Forum will be holding a session to help with Parish Council website development. The Clerk will inform the Website Committee of further details as they become available. 
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	155/14

	.5
	The Community Engagement Officer of DDDC had written to ask for details of the resolution to apply for consecration of additional land at Hathersage Burial Ground. In view of the length of time since the original discussion it was agreed that a new resolution would be passed at this meeting.
It was resolved that HPC request the Diocese of Derby to arrange consecration of a further section of Hathersage Burial Ground for Cremations as edged red on plan at appendix 1. (to be added)
Proposed Cllr H Rodgers, Seconded by Cllr J Shuttleworth and carried unanimously.

	156/14
	
	Outseats Parish Council

	156/14
	.1
	The November OPC Minutes had been circulated prior to the meeting and were received.

	156/14
	.2
	Cllr Hanley was nominated as representative to the next OPC meeting which will be on 26th January. In the event of Cllr Hanley being unable to attend Cllr Wedgwood is reserve.

	156/14
	.3
	Community Governance Arrangements – The minutes of the OPC and HPC Chairs and Vice Chairs meeting of 3rd December 2014 were reviewed. A number of points were queried as not having been agreed at the meeting. The Clerk will circulate the document for feedback and Cllrs will respond with any views by 15th January so as to be taken to the CGR meeting with Peter Leppard and Sandra Lamb on 16th January. Cllr Jackson had been delegated to seek legal advice from WB on the arrangements for the transitional period. Cllr Jackson reported that verbal advice received was in line with HPC expectations and that written confirmation is being sent in time to take to 16th January meeting. The CGR meeting is expected to produce by agreement a process for both Parish Councils towards the creation of a new Hathersage Parish Council.

	157/14
	
	Village Matters

	157/14
	.1
	The Electricity Station in School Lane. It was resolved that the Clerk will write on behalf of HPC to Western Power (copy to John Keeley of PDNPA Planning) objecting in the strongest terms to the siting of the Electricity Station blighting one of the most photographed and loved views in Hathersage. HPC acknowledge that this is permitted development but if there is genuinely no alternative location for the station then it is imperative that it is disguised by sympathetic planting or other means.

	157/14
	.2
	The amendment to the Quarterly footpath report was noted.

	157/14
	.3
	The centre gate on the Shuttleworth Path is broken. Cllr Rodgers was delegated to liaise with the Countryside Maintenance Team for a quote to get the gate repaired.

	157/14
	.4
	Cllr Wain gave a report on the Hope Cement Works Liaison meeting. There is to be a kiln shutdown for and a lot of big plant will be brought in through the valley. They have won a national safety award. A major quarry expansion is planned but no firm details were given at this meeting.

	158/14
	
	Heart for Hathersage minutes had been circulated and were received.

	158/14
	.1
	DDDC had approved the transfer of land including the public conveniences to Hathersage Parish Council and we are now awaiting the paperwork.

	159/14
	
	Hathersage Memorial Hall minutes were noted. Cllr Hanley gave a report. Jean Hodgkinson is now Chair of the Memorial Hall Management Committee. The hall is now well used and is booked to 85% of its capacity. They are going to change the constitution to reflect the new HPC. They are looking into on-line room booking. Work is being done to rectify damp and the hall is being redecorated. They have sufficient money for planned expenditure. They are looking at their safeguarding policy which may involve having all regular key holders CRB checked.

	160/14
	
	DALC circulars up to No. 26 (National Salary award) and other relevant correspondence had been circulated.

	161/14


	
	The Council’s next meeting was confirmed to be at 19.30 on 3rd February at Hathersage Hall Business Centre.

	162/14
	
	Items for January agenda – none noted

	
	
	The meeting closed at 21.45 p.m.
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